
Notice Regarding the visa application with Certificate of Eligibility (COE) 

 
Ministry of foreign affairs of Japan and Immigration agency services of Japan have decided 
that Japanese embassy and Japanese consulate general accept the visa application with the 
copy of  Certificate of Eligibility(COE) for the time being. 

 

This temporary measure has been taken by taking into account of COVID-19 pandemic that 
has affected suspension of international flights and international mail. 

 

In case of student visa, working visa and dependent visa, they are able to apply with the 
copy of Certificate of Eligibility instead of the original one. 

 

Note: This notice is applicable only for applicant with Certificate of Eligibility (COE) and 
is not applicable for short term visa. 

 

 

 

 


